Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
We are tendering for a project at St. George’s Retail Park in Leicester which requires a substantial amount of highways works / alterations at the main entrance to the retail park.

Can you confirm if the council has a list of approved subcontractors who can do this type of work on the Highway?

Would it be possible to get a copy of the list so as we could approach some of the subcontractors for a quotation?

The City Highway Authority does not hold a list of approved contractors. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Part 6 of the 6Cs Design Guide outlines the requirements for working on existing highways, including requirements for contractors and sub-contractors. The full document and relevant appendices is available via the following link: https://resources.leicestershire.gov.uk/environment-and-planning/planning/the-6cs-design-guide
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

